Appendix 1 2013/20

Fw: Vice Welfare Officer Role

From: Victoria Secretary Bowling Club (vicbcsec@yahoo.com)

To: martinkinley@hotmail.com

Date: Thursday, February 27, 2020, 02:03 PM GMT

Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

On Thursday, February 27, 2020, 1:50 pm, Safeguarding Cumbria <safecumbria@bcgba.org.uk> wrote:

Hi Alan

Great to here, it is best to have formally two people if issues are raised they can support each other. Martin will need a BCGBA DBS check if he is not signed up for the update system if he is I will need his Name on the DBS, his Number and his DOB. If not I can send him a form to complete and then I will evidence check the information he provide.

Yes you are best having both Safeguarding Officers with a current DBS check. You will be fully covered. Kind Regards

Denise

Cumbria Safeguarding Officer

On 27 February 2020 at 12:19 Greenwich Mean Time, Victoria Secretary Bowling Club <vicbcsec@yahoo.com> wrote:

Hi Denise,

We adopted new rules at our recent AGM, which included several of your recommendations with regards to safeguarding, so thank you for that. As part of this, we now have the position of vice-welfare officer, in case our welfare officer is unavailable if and when something crops up. Martin Kinley has offered to do this, as he's done a lot of safeguarding training at work (with the NHS), though he is uncertain if his DBS is still in date.

My question to you is whether the vice role needs a specific DBS doing, and if so, whether you can assist us with it?

Thanks, Alan

1/3 Appendix 2 20/3/20



ado

Alan Sanderson

A footy pitch, a rugby pitch? Nope, our bowling green. People may disagree with me but have we not got greedy with the winter bowling? The green is a right f*****g mess. Can I suggest next winter we play every other week and not every week. Come the start of the Kendal season we are gonna be playing on a divot ridden green.

2/3 Appandix 2 20/3/20

Alan Gilpin

Hi all.

For those that saw <u>Alan Sandersons</u> post earlier, I have copied it to file and will present it to the committee at the next meeting. The club committee welcome feedback and are interested to hear the opinions of our members in a constructive way. However, the way to do it is to come direct to the committee through myself as secretary or <u>Steve Cornell</u> as chair, not posting on this social group. Thanks.

2Dave Hourihan and Martin Kinley

<u>Alan Sanderson</u> Think ur wrong there mate, the purpose of my post was to make everyone aware that we (all members) need to take better care of our green.

<u>Iacqueline Foster Alan Sanderson</u> I agree with you Alan.

Alan Gilpin No mate, first call if unhappy is to go to the committee, give them the chance to respond.

Alan Sanderson Alan Gilpin no mate, I'm free to voice my opinions.

Alan Gilpin Anyone is entitled to do so, but this is not the place.

<u>Alan Sanderson</u> <u>Alan Gilpin</u> exactly the place, I have an opinion and I put it on our site, no personal chritisism just my own opinion. Unless someone bars my rite to an opinion on here then I will stand by this.

Jonathan Scott Cooper Alan Gilpin I'm not going to fall out here but you have been the first in the past without thinking put things on FB regarding league members!! Alan Sanderson is looking out for the club green for Forth coming season. Let's not be a hypocritical when it comes to posting on here as its a Victoria bowling club matter. This is an issue for members who play and pay for their membership to discuss. Don't we agree Alan.

<u>Alan Sanderson</u> No falling out here lads, just a point of view made by myself that I feel all members should be aware of.

Alan Gilpin I'm happy to admit to being wrong in the past, and having learned from my mistakes! I will pass on to the committee.

<u>Jonathan Scott Cooper Alan Gilpin</u> we all have learned and many others will after us will do also mate. Roll on the season guys ♥

Alan Sanderson Iv put it on the sheet for the comitee to discuss this afternoon, but I will stand by the fact I have put it on a members only site.

3/3 Appendix 2 20/3/20

Alan Sanderson

Who is in charge of this page?

Alan Gilpin Paul Crossland set the page up originally and it was agreed that I would be added as admin, to monitor posts from the clubs perspective. After your posts at the weekend, we are reviewing our social media policy at the next meeting, which I will be inviting you to attend. At present, I've been tasked with removing any posts that are deemed inappropriate, which is where they are offensive, irrelevant or derogatory to the club in any way. This group is for social and banter.

Alan Sanderson Inviting me? Is it before the season starts.

Alan Gilpin It does not need to be before the season starts, as the proof of what the green is actually like in April will only be known in April

Alan Sanderson Alan Gilpin if you think that's what my post was about you are way off mark, but anyway seems my opinion counts for very little so an explanation will not follow.

Alan Gilpin Not on here, and this will all be deleted very soon, as it's not what this group is for. All opinions are good, if expressed in the appropriate way, at the appropriate time.

Alan Sanderson

Can anyone please tell me when the next committee meeting is?

Martin Kinley Think it's the 8th April

Alan Sanderson Il ask you this.....why was my post removed?

Alan Sanderson I don't need any official invite, il be there if I want and if I don't want I wont.

Alan Gilpin Soon to be former secretary, most likely. Just about had enough now

Alan Sanderson What exactly is the problem with my post, text me and let me know if it makes you feel better.

Yahoo Mail - Coronavirus

1/6 Appendix 3 20/3/20

Coronavirus

From: Colin Haworth (c.haworth21up@gmail.com)

To: shaunmurray268@btinternet.com; jenny.29@btinternet.com; abbothallbc@gmail.com; dandbtebay@gmail.com; sheila.fishlock@tiscali.co.uk; prichards21@btinternet.com; k.churchman@uwclub.net; barrowislandbowling@gmail.com; clivewlangley@icloud.com; burnesidebc@gmail.com; raynordavid2@aol.com; janeburns194@gmail.com; hillc238@yahoo.com; dave.pedley1@btinternet.com; krysbrowning@icloud.com; sysiphus99@msn.com; leslie472@btinternet.com; elaine.ryland@btinternet.com; george.thompson672@btinternet.com; annfrance21@btinternet.com; barry.collins6@btopenworld.com; greg.w.windsor@gmail.com; heronwoods45@hotmail.co.uk; bobstewart@hotmail.co.uk; davidhoyle1@gmail.com; hevershambowler@gmail.com; amylimal@outlook.com; haigh262@btinternet.com; jeanwalney@gmail.com; johndouglassmith@btinternet.com; davewhitehead3556@tiscali.co.uk; bobsmith36@hotmail.co.uk; janet.forshaw58@btinternet.com; kristian.ogilvie@gmail.com; chrishill68@sky.com; smith155@btinternet.com; mike.philp001@btinternet.com; levensbowls@hotmail.com; patmikef50@gmail.com; kathcraig@yahoo.co.uk; netherfieldbc@gmail.com; les.johnson8@btinternet.com; annechaswest@yahoo.co.uk; pambaxter@postmaster.co.uk; pamelacharnley@aol.co.uk; 73katy@gmail.com; abchonsec@gmail.com; saspinall@gmail.com; bob.ashworth1@btinternet.com; mjlast@talktalk.net; arthurbramham@yahoo.co.uk; secretary@silverdalebowlingclub.org; davehunt7@btinternet.com; helenandandrewcross@hotmail.co.uk; jean-mitchell@sky.com; g.lindow18@btinternet.com; jw.benson@btinternet.com; vicbcsec@yahoo.com; leoclarke.53@gmail.com; michael.hodgson@ymail.com; sheilaburns1942@gmail.com; ian.france4@baesystems.com; maggiemoseley321@gmail.com

Date: Tuesday, March 10, 2020, 09:13 AM GMT

----- Forwarded message -----

From: Mark Bircumshaw < ceo@bcgba.org.uk >

Date: 9 March 2020 at 09:45:45 -00:00

Subject: Coronavirus

To: Brian Hampson admin@bcgba.org.uk>

Hi All,

Please see note from Mark Bircumshaw the BCGBA CEG

Brian and my contact list for Management and County Secretaries,

I have received a few inquiries on the corona-virus over the last 48 hours

At present we can only follow government advise, we have put a couple of links on the recent newsletter to follow NHS111 or the government health page on corona virus.

Apparently there is a meeting with sporting governing bodies today but we have not as far as I am aware had an invite. Once any advise is issued I will of course pass it on.

During a session I ran on Saturday I advised the bowlers to wash their hand before and after going onto the rink, we were indoors.

Regards the impact on the season there are few companies now using disposable cups instead of crockery, but this does seem to be on the individual company basis.

Regards the jack, I guess to have it cleaned between games may also be sensible if something like baby wipes are still available in the shops. I know the shelves in my local supermarket were empty yesterday.

If anything comes out of the government meeting today I will pass it on as soon as I am able to.

https://111.nhs.uk/

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/coronavirus-covid-19-information-for-the-public

Yahoo Mail - Fw: Corona-Virus

26 Appendix 3 20/3/2

Fw: Corona-Virus

From: Victoria Secretary Bowling Club (vicbcsec@yahoo.com)

To: kdblsuper32@hotmail.com

Date: Sunday, March 15, 2020, 06:24 PM GMT

Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

On Friday, March 13, 2020, 8:31 am, Colin Haworth <c.haworth21up@gmail.com> wrote:

From: mark bircumshaw < markbircumshaw@gmail.com >

Date: 12 March 2020 at 09:35:41 GMT

To: undisclosed-recipients:;

Subject: Corona virus, please not this is a guidance not as we stand today.

Following a number of queries received by BCGBA, and the media attention surrounding Coronavirus, BCGBA wishes to advise that no events under its jurisdiction are affected at present.

BCGBA will continue to monitor the situation and further guidance will be issued at a later date if necessary.

For more information, please visit: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/coronavirus-covid-19-information-for-the-public

If you have a personal concern you should contact https://111.nhs.uk/

If you have been asked to self isolate then you should follow the advise given by your GP or NHS111

It would be sensible to wash your hands before and after any game or practice session and the cleaning of jacks should be done on a regular basis. Contact between players should be reduced to a minimum. Disposable paper cloths for cleaning is recommended rather than a reusable one.

Care should also be taken with the use of bowls cleaning cloths and should be washed on a regular basis and probably best not to share with someone else

We have not received any additional advise from the government or NHS at present and will continue to monitor the situation.

Leagues will potentially need to review the rules on cancellation of matches should the situation change.

Be aware advise may change at any point

Many thanks, Mark Bircumshaw 07887713009

3/3 Appendix 3 20/3/20

Coronavirus

From: Colin Haworth (c.haworth21up@gmail.com)

To: abbothallbc@gmail.com; dandbtebay@gmail.com; sheila.fishlock@tiscali.co.uk; clivewlangley@icloud.com; burnesidebc@gmail.com; raynordavid2@aol.com; janeburns194@gmail.com; sysiphus99@msn.com; george.thompson672@btinternet.com; hevershambowler@gmail.com; amylimal@outlook.com; haigh262@btinternet.com; janet.forshaw58@btinternet.com; chrishill68@sky.com; smith155@btinternet.com; levensbowls@hotmail.com; kathcraig@yahoo.co.uk; netherfieldbc@gmail.com; abchonsec@gmail.com; gthompson2012@btinternet.com; helenandandrewcross@hotmail.co.uk; jean-mitchell@sky.com; vicbcsec@yahoo.com; maggiemoseley321@gmail.com; c.haworth21up@gmail.com

Date: Tuesday, March 17, 2020, 08:54 AM GMT

Morning All.

Please see message from BCGBA. The Officers of the Kendal League are having a discussion as how we will proceed. I will send you more information as soon as I can.

Thank you
Colin Haworth
Chairman. K&DBL
To County Secretaries, Management and Officers.

Following the Government announcement this afternoon it is with great sadness that we now have to suspend all bowling for the foreseeable future.

Based on the advice announced we need to avoid all mass gatherings and sporting event as these will no longer be supported by the emergency services.

If anyone within your household has symptoms then the whole family need to isolate for 14 days.

Limit social contact wherever possible and encourage working from home.

At risk groups - those over 70 and those with medical conditions need to take additional care.

All BCGBA meetings should now be postponed as un-necessary travel should be avoided. Contact in Pubs, Clubs and restaurants to be avoided.

Taking this all into account all leagues should now suspend matches until such time as we are given an all clear to resume competition.

All BCGBA and BCGLCC Competitions are now suspended until further notice this should include all qualifier events.

As a Bowls community we need to look after our members and I encourage you to follow the advice being given and support those we are able to at this very difficult time.

I will add links onto the website / face-book as these are updated.

Please take care of yourself and stay safe.

On behalf of the Management Committee BCGBA Chris Hasselby (BCGBA Chairman) Mark Bircumshaw (CEO)

64/6 Appendix 3 20/3/20

Kendal League.

From: Colin Haworth (c.haworth21up@gmail.com)

To: abbothallbc@gmail.com; dandbtebay@gmail.com; sheila.fishlock@tiscali.co.uk; clivewlangley@icloud.com; burnesidebc@gmail.com; raynordavid2@aol.com; janeburns194@gmail.com; sysiphus99@msn.com; george.thompson672@btinternet.com; hevershambowler@gmail.com; amylimal@outlook.com; haigh262@btinternet.com; janet.forshaw58@btinternet.com; chrishill68@sky.com; levensbowls@hotmail.com; kathcraig@yahoo.co.uk; lindalevents@gmail.com; netherfieldbc@gmail.com; abchonsec@gmail.com; gthompson2012@btinternet.com; helenandandrewcross@hotmail.co.uk; jean-mitchell@sky.com; vicbcsec@yahoo.com; maggiemoseley321@gmail.com; ian.france4@baesystems.com

Date: Wednesday, March 18, 2020, 08:23 AM GMT

To All Clubs.

Kendal Bowling League.

Last night the Officers of the League had a meeting to discuss what we intend to do when things alter.

At the moment Clubs can still have their greens open. This is only for Social Bowling. It is up to each individual Club as what they do.

If you keep your green open or close it you still have to have Public Liability Insurance. You also still have to pay your Affiliation Fee to the County and BCGBA. If things change later on in the season you may be able to play competitive games.

We have come up with some ideas how we can do this depending when it is safe to do so. At the moment we do not envisage it will be possible to run the Knock-Out Cup Competitions, but we may be able to run the Super 32 Competition.

We advise all Clubs not to run their Open Competitions, but again at the moment it is up to the individual Club. Also it is up to the Club if they wish to run their own internal Competitions.

We ask all Clubs to look after their members especially the more vonerable ones. Please keep in touch with them.

If you have any quarry please come back to me.

Thank you Colin Haworth Chairman, K&DBL.

5/6 Appendix 3 20/3/20

Suspension of League Fixtures

From: Mike Fell (SWSBL) (swsbl@mail.com)

To: george.thompson672@btinternet.com; haigh262@btinternet.com; helenandandrewcross@hotmail.co.uk; andy-blackman@talktalk.net; amemad3224@gmail.com; alanrlowe@outlook.com; arnsideb-c-@hotmail.co.uk; levensbowls@hotmail.com; c.haworth21up@gmail.com; hayton975@btinternet.com; jean-mitchell@sky.com; abbothallbc@gmail.com; ma.peden@btinternet.com; burnesidebc@gmail.com; lynne900@btinternet.com; davidhoyle1@googlemail.com; janet.forshaw58@btinternet.com; kathcraig@yahoo.co.uk; vicbcsec@yahoo.com; patmikef50@gmail.com; janeburns194@gmail.com; arthurbramham@yahoo.co.uk; clivewlangley@icloud.com; waynestephenson@talktalk.net; g.forrest1410@gmail.com; hevershambowler@gmail.com; maggiemoseley321@gmail.com; windermerebowling@gmail.com; abchonsec@gmail.com; amylimal@outlook.com; sysiphus99@msm.com

Date: Wednesday, March 18, 2020, 09:57 AM GMT

Dear All,

Further to Monday's statement from BCGBA, I just wanted to confirm that South Westmorland Seniors' Bowling League fixtures for 2020 have been suspended.

I am mindful that Clubs have paid their league fees for the 2020 season. Once we have a clearer indication of how long the suspension of leagues will last a decision can then be made with regard to fees by the League executive and I will then get back to you.

Stay safe.

Regards

Mike Fell

Secretary SWSBL

South Lakeland Rural Bowling League - coronavirus - suspension of bowling

Happend 143
20/3/20

From: John Smith (johndouglassmith@btinternet.com)

Date: Thursday, March 19, 2020, 02:07 PM GMT

Dear Secretary

Further to the attached statement from the British Crown Green Bowling Association (BCGBA) I confirm that the South Lakeland Rural Bowling League fixtures are suspended for the foreseeable future.

It seems very unlikely at the moment but perhaps we will be able to run the David Skidmore competition 6 months hence, incidentally at what should be the start of the new school year!

I am also sending this message to team Captain's for whom I have an e-mail address; see attached listing.

Stay well.

Yours sincerely

John Smith

Secretary SLRBL

PS: I've attached the BCGBA statement in case there is somebody in my SLRBL contact group list who hasn't seen it - you never know - there might be such a person.



SLRBL 19.039 E-mail contact group list - messages sent BCC to Secretary's and Captains.doc 38kB



SLRBL 20.015 BCGBA e-mal I suspending all bowling 16 March 2020.pdf 183.5kB